
The Weekly Wellspring  
        

           May 5, 2019 Happenings in and around WPC 

Prayer Concerns & Joys  
Remember in Prayer  Ray Powell, Jennifer O’Ferrell, Kenneth Towler (Liz Sollenberger’s 
nephew)    
Those in Nursing/Health Care Facilities  Louise Grinstead (Greenfield Woodstock); Shirley 

Lynn, Mary Gwen Long, Margy Boyer (Pine Meadow); Bettie Hepner (Greenfield Reflections); 

Janet Einstein (Sunnyside)  
   
WPC World Mission Focus  Corrymeela Peace Community (Northern Ireland) 
 
 
WPC Local Focus  Woodstock Ministerial Association, Shenandoah Alliance for Shelter, 
Response, Bread of Life Food Pantry, Woodstock Clothes Closet, Brown Bag Blessing    
Birthdays This Week     May 9: Greg Germroth; May 10: Steve Simons 

                   

BULLETIN FOLDERS  *Friday mornings at 11:00.  
May 10    Irene Mertens 
May 17    Linda Burnside 
May 26    Alison Nelson 
 
 

SANCTUARY ASSISTANTS (during the week of) 
May 5     Linda Burnside 
May 12    Sylvia Pearson 
May 19    Dan Voss 
   
WOODSTOCK CLOTHES CLOSET 
May 10 (12:15-2:30)  Lois Coffman, Liz Sollenberger 
May 24 (10-12:15)     Linda Burnside, Connee Garman 
 
 

BROWN BAG BLESSING (Tuesday & Wednesday)  
Tues. May 7 A. Nelson,L. Burnside, D. Cook 
Tues. May 14  M. Johnston, S. Simons, B. Simons 
Tues. May 21  Irene Mertens, Dan Voss 
 
HEAD USHER   
May 5    Eric Cook (Team 1) 
May 12   Morgan Saeler (Team 2) 
May 19   Margaret Nelson (Team 3) 

 

GREETERS  
May 5     Ed and Pat Craft 
May 12   George and Debbie Swecker 
May 19   Dickie Hinchee 
 

WORSHIP LEADER  
May 5     Becky Fadely 
May 12    Emma Saeler 
May 10    Irene Mertens 
  
FELLOWSHIP HOUR  
May 5    Jane Runyon 
May 12   Bill and Sylvia Pearson (Mother’s Day) 
May 19   Fellowship Luncheon 
 
 

NURSERY   
May 5    Jessica Jones/Amanda Wiseley 
May 12   Jessica Jones/Tiffany Newland 
May 19   Jessica Jones/Jennifer Saeler 
 
 

COUNTERS  Heather Ashley, Malinda Johnston 
        Margaret Nelson,  Debbie Swecker 
                        
SEXTON     Gary Yew  

Weekly Scripture Readings 
 

Sunday, May 5 
Morning: Pss. 93; 150  
Evening: Pss. 136; 117 Dan. 4:1–18  
1 Peter 4:7–11 John 21:15–25  
 
Monday, May 6 
Morning: Pss. 97; 145  
Evening: Pss. 124; 115 Dan. 4:19–27  
1 John 3:19–4:6 Luke 4:14–30  
 
Tuesday, May 7 
Morning: Pss. 98; 146  
Evening: Pss. 66; 116 Dan. 4:28–37  
1 John 4:7–21 Luke 4:31–37  
 
Wednesday, May 8 
Morning: Pss. 99; 147:1–11  
Evening: Pss. 9; 118 Dan. 5:1–12  
1 John 5:1–12 Luke 4:38–44  
 
Thursday, May 9 
Morning: Pss. 47; 147:12–20  
Evening: Pss. 68; 113 Dan. 5:13–30  
1 John 5:13–20 (21) Luke 5:1–11  
 
Friday, May 10 
Morning: Pss. 96; 148  
Evening: Pss. 49; 138 Dan. 6:1–15  
2 John 1–13 Luke 5:12–26  
 
Saturday, May 11 
Morning: Pss. 92; 149  
Evening: Pss. 23; 114 Dan. 6:16–28  
3 John 1–15 Luke 5:27–39  
 
Thy word is a lamp unto my feet and a 

light unto my path… 

Psalm 119 

WPC Staff Directory 
Ann Grisdale - Clerk of Session 
Pastor– Kate Rascoe 
Lori Staley - Secretary 
Elizabeth Sollenberger - Organist/Pianist 
Lori Staley - Choral Director 
Jessica Jones - Nursery Care Provider 
Cindy Isner - Custodian 
Vicky Germroth - Librarian 
Ray Powell -Treasurer 
Cindy Wilkins - Assistant Treasurer 
Loretta Lantz - Presb. Women Moderator 
Jerry Germroth/Ray Powell– Men’s Co-Pres. 

The Presbyterian Preschool (459-8510) 
4-Star Preschool Experience for 3 and 4 year olds 
Stephanie Dysart - Director 
Elizabeth Warner - Assistant Director 
Sarah Keefauver - Special Education Aide 
 
Cathy Gilbert - ESL Director  
Sarah Kalkbrenner - GED Director 
 
FaceBook “Like” us on Facebook at  
www.facebook.com/WoodstockPresbyterianChurch 
WiFi Connection : wstkpres 
Pastor Kate: katerascoe@yahoo.com/757-617-5374 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
WELCOME! 

 
Today, we welcome the Rev. Dr. James E. 

“Jim” Atwood to the pulpit!. 

Jim has been a Presbyterian Minister 

since 1959 which includes serving nine 

years as a missionary in Japan. In 1974, 

he accepted a call to be the Pastor of 

Grace Presbyterian Church of Springfield, 

Va., where he ministered from 1974-1984. 

For the next fifteen years he was Pastor 

of Trinity Presbyterian Church of Arling-

ton, VA, from which he retired in 1999 as 

Pastor Emeritus. 

Jim’s wife, Roxana, is also a Presbyterian 

Pastor. She was the Founding Pastor of 

Burke Presbyterian Church, and for five 

years was Pastor of Garden Memorial 

Church in DC before going to First Presby-

terian of Arlington, VA. They are both 

members of Shenandoah Presbytery.  

Roxana and Jim have two children, 

Mebane of Wilmington, NC and Harry of 

Dayton, VA., and four 

grandchildren. They are 

residents of Sunnyside 

Retirement Community 

in Harrisonburg, Va.   

 



WHAT’S HAPPENING THIS WEEK 
 

Sun.    Sunday School                               9:45am     
Elders Pray                                 10:40 am 

   Worship                                           11 am  
      Fellowship Hour                              12pm 

Mon    Preschool                                        9-1pm 
Exercise Class                                    1pm 
Lions Club                                           pm 

Tues.   Preschool                                        9-1pm 
 ESL                                          9:30-12pm 
 BBB                                              4:30pm 

Wed.   Preschool                                        9-1pm 
 ESL                                          9:30-12pm 
PW Circle                                     1:30pm 
Tones Chimes                                    4pm 
Choir                                                  5pm    

Thurs.  Preschool                                        9-1pm 
 ESL                                         9:30-12pm 
Shen. River Keepers Mtg.            12-6pm 
Batterers Intervention                    4-7pm 

Fri      Preschool                                        9-1pm 
WPC @ Clothes Closet      12:15:2:30pm 

    

 

Vacation Bible 
School 

This epic African 
adventure 
engages 
the whole herd. 
At  ROAR VBS, 
kids 
of  ALL AGES will 
explore God’s 
goodness - something we can stand on, 
cling to, hold on to and remember when 
the wild side of life seems overbearing - 
and we will celebrate a ferocious faith that 
powers us through this wild life! Join us at 
Woodstock United Methodist Church 
from July 14-18 in the evenings from 6:00
-8:15pm. Mark your calendars now and 
invite friends and neighbors! Classes are 
available from ages 3 through adults, so 
there is something for everyone! 
 We will have a VBS Planning 
Meeting on Sunday, April 28 at 7pm in 
the lounge. If you would like to help with 
VBS in any way or learn more about our 
VBS, please come join us in helping to 
plan and organize this wonderful mission! 
ALL are welcome and encouraged to join 
us! 
For more information, contact Becky 
Cooper at hapigal11@gmail.com  or (540)
335-8890.  
 
Honoring Law Enforcement Officers 

Please join us on MAY 8, 2019 AT 7:00 

PM, as we honor our Law Enforcement 
Officers! 
Where:  

St. Paul’s United Church of Christ  
235 South Main Street  
Woodstock, VA 22664  

Service with a reception to follow in the 
Fellowship Hall.  
For more info, please call: 540-459-3643  

Church World Services Collection 
We are collecting HYGIENE KITS 
for Church World Service (CWS). The kits 
are  distributed to victims of weather related 
or man made disasters, who do not have 
access to basic grooming aids.  We will be 
grateful for any contributions you make to this 
project, whether it is 2 or 3 items or the 7 
items needed to complete a kit.  What is 
needed is listed below.  There is also an 
information box, in the Narthex containing the 
item list. A collection box will be in the 
Narthex until May 26. 
Requested Donations: 
*One Hand Towel, no micro-fiber towels or 
dish towels 
*One Washcloth 
*One Wide Tooth 
Comb 
*One Fingernail or 
Toenail clipper 
*One Bath Size Bar of Soap, in original 
package 
*One Toothbrush, in original package 
 *Ten Standard Size Band-Aids    
CWS is requesting $2.00 donation for their 
shipping and handling expenses. 
Please make checks payable to: 
 WPC memo line “CWS hygiene  kits”. 
Thank you for helping those in need! 
  

Thank You! 
It was wonderful to see so many children on 
Easter Sunday! We had a blast! I want to 
thank everyone that dropped off art supplies 
and donations. Our art supplies are 
replenished and I was also able to purchase 

new supplemental materials. 
Also, a big thank you to Jen 
Saeler for stuffing the Easter 
Eggs! Thank you all so much!   
 ~ Jessica Jones 

 
Lunch-Time out Friends 

All are invited to lunch at the Edinburg 
Mill, Thursday, May 9th at 11:30 
a.m.  Come, enjoy a time of fellowship 
and visit the museum and gift shop.  To 
reserve by May 8th, let Pat Ladehoff 
know at:  spfl@shentel.net, or 459-9326. 
Please join us for wonderful fellowship! 
 

PW Circle Meeting 
Circle will meet, in the parlor, on 
Wednesday, May 8 at 1:30.  We will be 
studying and discussing Lesson 9, God 
With Us.  Yes, God With Us, not Moses, 
Jacob, Jehoshaphat and others who lived 
thousands of years ago, but 21st century 
you and me, God with US. All are 
welcome to join us we delve into this 
thought provoking lesson. Please, join 
us! 

 
Masterworks Chorus 

The Masterworks Chorus of the 
Shenandoah Valley upcoming Spring 
concerts will be on Saturday, May 18 and 
Sunday, May 19.  Under direction of Scott 
Zane Smith, we look forward to welcoming 
members of Valley congregations to the 
event.  Masterworks Chorus has been 
known for years for some of the finest 
musical presentations in the Valley. 
Locations, dates, and times:   
*Saturday, May 18, 3:00 pm -- Emmanuel 
Lutheran Church in Woodstock 
*Sunday, May 19, 3:00 pm  -- Reformation 
Lutheran Church in New Market 
Tickets at: www.masterworkschorus.net,  
at the door, or from Chorus members. 
 

These Days 
The APRIL~JUNE  These Days are 
finally in! Please be sure to pick up your 
copy either in the narthex or in the 
fellowship hall on the table by the 
entrance. 
 

 

 

Looking Ahead to Summer 
*Friday, May 17th, the men will be 

holding a Spaghetti Dinner to help 

cover costs of the classroom remodel. 

*Tuesday, May 21st, we have our 

Honor Seniors Luncheon, and there is 

also a Presbytery Meeting at 

Massanetta Springs. 

*Sunday, May 26th is the final day of 

Sunday School  

*Sunday, June 2nd, we change to our 

Summer Worship Hour of 10 am, and 

No Sunday School. 
 
 

Pastor Kate will be on vacation 
May 5-11. Please call Ann Grisdale at 
540-459-8034 if needs arise. 

mailto:hapigal11@gmail.com
mailto:spfl@shentel.net
http://www.masterworkschorus.net/

